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                                                                                                                                          12th December 2022  

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Well done year 1 and 2 for their brilliant Nativity play, 
such lovely singing and acting. They worked so hard, 
thank you to all of the staff who have taught the 
children so well.  Well done to our guitar and ukulele 
players, their little concert on Friday was lovely. 

 
Our youngest children in 
the Nursery and Reception class are working really hard, learning 
their songs for the Christmas sing-a-long.  Mummies, Daddies and 
Carers, are invited to watch.  Please come to the school office on 
Friday 16th December for a 2 o’clock start. You do not need a ticket for 
this event and pre-school children can attend.  
 
We raised £183.12 for the Royal British Legion Poppy Appeal, thank 
you so much for your generosity for this charity. The Christmas fair 

raised £695, it was a wonderful school event, everyone had a lovely time, thank you for helping us 
raise this money for school.  
 
It is very kind that many parents buy presents for the school staff, however lots of our families are 
feeling the financial pressure of increased heating bills and the cost of living.  Therefore, please do 
not feel obliged to buy presents for staff, we would rather you have the money for your families. 
 

The junior classes are going to visit St Cuthbert’s church on 
Thursday 15th and Friday 16th December.  St Cuthbert’s church 
are telling the Christmas story in a very beautiful and interactive 
way.  We will be walking to St Cuthbert’s and would really 
appreciate your help walking with the children. Your children 
have been sent a separate letter about this, please let your 
child’s teacher know if you can help with walking to and from the 
church.  
 

On 15th December Year 4 will be St Cuthbert's at 10.45; Year 3 will be at St Cuthbert's at 1.00; Year 6 
will be at St Cuthbert's at 2.00. On 16th December Year 5 will be at St Cuthbert's at 9.30. We envisage 
the walk to take about half an hour to 45 minutes and the story trail lasts for 1 hour. 
 
Please make sure that you stay on the paths in school and do not cut across the carpark, we have 
taxis and large cars that transport children with disabilities driving and parking in the bays close to 
the main entrance. The children’s safety is our priority, therefore you must stay on the path. 



 

 
Whilst the playground has patches of thick frost that are not melting, (even when  gritted)  we will 
only be using the gate on Councillor Lane and the main entrance for drop off and pick up.  Please be 
patient as it will take us longer at the end of the day. This is to keep everyone safe, we are hopeful 
that the weather will improve later in the week, please look out for emails and messages. 
 
Best wishes 
 

Mrs Hill  

Diary Dates  

 Thursday 15th December – Year 4 will be St Cuthbert's at 10.45; Year 3 will be at St Cuthbert's 
at 1.00; Year 6 will be at St Cuthbert's at 2.00. 

 Friday - 16th December Year 5 will be at St Cuthbert's at 9.30. 

 Friday 16th December – 2.00 EYFS Christmas Sing-a-long 

 Monday 19th December - Nursery and Reception, year 1 and 2 Christmas party 

 Wednesday 21st December – 9.15 Carol Service All Hallows Church  

 Wednesday 21st December – Year 3, 4, 5, 6, Christmas party 

 Thursday 22nd December – 2.00 Key Stage 2 Talent Show 

 Thursday 22nd December – Children Break up for Christmas 

 Friday 23rd December  - INSET day 

 Monday 9th January – Children return to school 

This Week our Class Captains are: 

 

Mrs Woodworth – Maryam, for stepping in to play a fantastic king in the nativity. 

Miss Nugent – Lucas, for aiming high with his handwriting! 

Mrs Burke – Charlie, for great effort to complete work in all subjects. 

Miss Brownrigg – Finley, for trying his best this week. 

Mr Fenwick – Ammar, for always being ready, polite and enthusiastic. 

Mrs Davies – Aeva, for showing respect and aiming high in everything she does. 

Mrs Parker – Innaya, for excellent participation during the nativity. 

 

This week’s Headteacher’s were given to Abdul Rahim for super acting and singing and Olivia for 

being a wonderful Mary, both in the infant nativity. 

The class with the best attendance last week was Mr Fenwick’s class with 96.4%, well done Mr 

Fenwick’s class. 

Children will be entered into a termly prize raffle for being on-time for school every day and for 97% 

- 100% attendance each week.  Please ensure that children arrive at school before the bell goes at 

8.55 each day.   



 

 

 

 

Good attendance is vitally important for all children in order for them to make good progress.  

Please ensure that your child is in school on time every day.  

PE Kits 

PE kits are provided by school for all children from year 1 to 6, parents only need to provide pumps 

or trainers.  PE kits will be washed regularly (as needed) by school in non-biological liquid.  If you do 

not wish to use a school PE kit please let your class teacher know and provide a PE kit for your child.  

 

Year 5 will have swimming on Monday each week, all other classes from year 1 to 6 will have two 

lessons each week where PE kits are used.   

The school website address is www.ladybridge.stockport.sch.uk 

The school twitter address is  @LadybridgePS  

The school phone number is 0161 428 5445 

The school text number is 0161 850 1262 

School uniform can be ordered from www.tesco.com/ues 

http://www.ladybridge.stockport.sch.uk/
http://www.tesco.com/ues

